	PART 1 

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)


	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CHILDREN’S SERVICES 

CABINET MEETING

ON 11 APRIL 2006



	TITLE :     Submission of an Expression of Interest for the Establishment of an Academy to replace Hope High school




	RECOMMENDATIONS :   

It is recommend that Cabinet approve the submission to the Department for Education 

and Skills of an Expression of Interest to establish an Academy to replace Hope High 

School.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:   

As part of its Building Schools for the Future Strategy, Salford City Council is considering whether to establish an Academy to replace Hope High school.  The Governing Body of the school has considered this issue and agreed to support the submission of an Expression of Interest to the Department for Education and Skills.  If approved, this would release funding to begin a major consultation exercise with all interested parties, to ascertain the level of support for such a proposal.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:   N/A



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:   

At this stage, the Council is not at risk financially as it is agreeing to commencement of a consultation exercise, subject to DFED agreement.


	SOURCE OF FUNDING:    
No Council funding required at this stage.



	LEGAL ADVICE:    N/A


	FINANCIAL ADVICE:   N/A


	CONTACT OFFICER:

Jill Baker, Strategic Director of Children’s Services

0161 778 0130  







	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :   

ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :   



	DETAILS (Continued Overleaf:)

Expression of Interest attached




